
 

 

VILLAGE BOARD BUDGET MEETING  -1-                   JANUARY 24, 2022 

 

A Village Board Budget Meeting was held on Monday, January 24, 2022 at 7:00 P.M. 

at Village Hall, 9 Fairlawn Drive, Washingtonville, New York. 

 

PRESENT: 

Mayor Joseph Bucco; Deputy Mayor Valerie Laudato; Trustees Richard Calore; 

Laurisa Sampson; James Kolar.  

 

ALSO PRESENT: 

Village Police Chief Brian Zaccaro.  

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG: 

Mayor Joseph Bucco led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

 

PRESENTATION OF 2022 – 2023 PRELIMINARY VILLAGE BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING: 

Mayor Joseph Bucco presented the 2022 – 2023 Village of Washingtonville 

Preliminary Budget. 

The Mayor and Village Board reviewed the General, Water and Sewer Fund Budgets 

including Village Police Department, Department of Public Works (D.P.W.), Building 

Department, Planning and Zoning Departments, Recreation, Debt Service, Grants 

and Village Hall renovations.  Mayor Bucco explained the Water and Sewer Fund 

Budget does not affect the Village tax rate. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

There being no public comment: 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

Trustee Kolar made a motion, seconded by Trustee Sampson and adopted to adjourn 

the January 24, 2022 Village Board Budget Meeting; said Resolution passed by a 

unanimous vote of the Village Board.  5 Ayes, 0 Nays, 0 Abstentions. 

 

        RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED, 

            CHRISTINE SHENKMAN 

                     VILLAGE CLERK 

 

  


